Newcastle Airport Consultative Committee
 Quarterly Meeting 3rd December 2019.
There were 15 members of the Committee and NIA staff present and 2 apologies.

1. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted. 
2. Matters arising. Action had taken place on the items raised at the previous meeting. The Airport detailed action taken to encourage use of the free taxi parking area and to reduce off-site taxi parking.
A presentation at the March meeting by the Airport Police on Airport matters as well as taxi waiting was requested.
3. Chairman’s Business. The Chair thanked the Committee for re-electing her and the Vice-chair for a further year. 
4. Noise Subcommittee. An initial meeting had been held by the noise subcommittee. Terms of Reference were a major point of discussion and ANAG has forwarded proposals post meeting which will be considered. The Chair is to seek advice on these from UKACC. The Airport confirmed that the their Environmental Adviser would present a report at each Subcommittee Meeting and when the Agenda was agreed a decision would be made as to the attendance of EHO’s  to ensure that the items to be discussed were relevant to them. It was agreed that EHO’s for Newcastle and Northumberland should always be invited and a decision made on the relevance for others, although all should attend if any airspace proposals were to be discussed. The new Webtrak live system was welcomed by members and it was pointed out that as it is a complicated system it is best used on iPad or desk top. The Airport will see if it is possible to improve the mobile phone service.
5. Airport Company Report. The Airport reported that passenger movements had been adversely affected by the closure of Thomas Cook, an iconic and long-standing brand. Jet2 and Tui are planning to operate some of the lost services. Bergen, Guernsey, Newquay, Munich and London Southend have been added to the selection of routes now available to passengers. Twitter and Instagram users continue to grow and the Inbound Tourist initiative is being further developed as it now available in 5 languages, it is hoped the five North East Universities will include details in their overseas marketing programmes. A new luxury lounge, operated by the Airport, will be part of the Departure Lounge and the Committee will be updated at the next meeting. The Inbound Tourism Manager will be invited to a future meeting.  The statistics regarding recent Noise complaints and Airport performance were discussed, including the small number of noise complainers who make repeated complaints in comparison to ‘one-off’ complaints from the area, as well as from far-afield.

6. The Airport gave an overview of the new Wayfinding Strategy, which is designed to facilitate easy and stress free journeys. Examples of signage and colour schemes were shown. The question of numbering car parking spaces was raised and the Airport agreed to query this with the car parking team.
7. The next committee meeting will be held on Tuesday 3rd March at 10.00am in the Airport Boardroom.
